
 

 

     
TOWN OF GREENFIELD BOARD MEETING ~ Wednesday, December 9, 2020  

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT Chair, Tom Jacobs 

STAFF PRESENT Clerk Stacy Burns and Treasurer Danny Kjos 

On Zoom Supervisors Andy Neubauer and Kevin Timm 

Minutes approved at the January 13, 2021 Board Meeting 
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chair Jacobs at N1800 Town Hall Road, La Crosse, WI with the Pledge 
of Allegiance.  

The minutes from the November 11, 2020 Budget and Levy meeting, the resolution, and the November 11, 2020 
Town Board meeting were read by C. Burns. C. Jacobs made a motion to approve the minutes as read, 2nd by S. 
Neubauer, all approved. 2-0.  Minutes from the November 23, 2020 Special Meeting regarding the purchase of a pick-up 
truck were read by C. Burns. Motion by S. Neubauer to approved as read, 2nd by C. Jacobs, all approved, 3-0.   

The November financial report was read by T. Kjos.  There was nothing out of the ordinary this month, monies 
from the savings account were moved to the checking account in order to have a low balance in savings. This makes it 
easier to track tax income.  Motion to approve as read by S. Neubauer, 2nd by S. Timm, all approved, 3-0.   

The tax bills have been mailed and they are also available to look at on the La Crosse County website. 
Road Report: Nothing major to report, we do have a new sign for Kreibich Coulee road that is spelled correctly.   

Pam Robson, who lives at W2725 Kreibich Coulee Road, Coon Valley, was present to ask the town for approval 
of a special exemption permit that the county is requiring because of the size of the area that needs to be fixed.  The 
Robson’s yard has excessively washed away with the last few years floods and the problem needs a more permanent fix.  
They have worked with the United States Department of Agriculture Natural Resources Conservation Service to develop 
this fix. After further explanation of the project, a motion was made by S. Neubauer to approve the designs presented, 
2nd by S. Timm, all approved, 3-0. 

Discussion about the claim against the town by Ronald Richardson will be tabled until next meeting when our 
lawyer can be present.  

Citizen concerns: A concern was raised regarding seeing one of our town employees during a work day, not 
doing town stuff, Stacy can check the specific day; however, they both have had vacation time recently.   Thank you for 
the extra fence by the first Schieche road bridge. A suggestion was made to highlight ever other line on the treasurer’s 
report for ease of reading.  Last concern was about our town building inspector, is it written somewhere that he needs a 
2-day notice before looking at something?  The answer is, not that anyone is aware of; however, he is pretty busy and 
appreciates the notice. He may be close to retirement; we might start to look around for replacement and it would also 
be nice if he could be available via email as well.  

 
 

Motion to adjourn at 7:33 pm by S. Timm, seconded by S. Neubauer.  Motion approved.  
 
 

Respectfully submitted,   
 

Stacy J Burns,  
Town Clerk of Greenfield, La Crosse County 


